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                                                                 NEWS   – DECEMBER 

2018 2018 
 
 
 
CLUB CLOSURE 
The club will be CLOSED from 22nd December reopening on 7th January 2019. 
There will be Christmas drinks at the Club on Friday 21st December, with HAPPY HOUR from 5pm 
until 7pm. 
 

BINGO- 
Bingo each Tuesday (lunch and evening) continues to attract good numbers. 
Anthony, the Bingo caller, has organised two exciting events - Halloween and Melbourne 
Cup. NEXT special function is Christmas on 18th December (evening). 
Thankyou to all the volunteers who have worked in the kitchen and continue to do so. 
 

NEW MEMBERS- 
Welcome to new members. 
BOWLS                                         CROQUET 
Jose Lichtenberger                     Colin Down     Sue Down 
Shane Griggs                                Stan Zemanm 
 

 CHRISTMAS SEAFOOD – 
Orders  
Pickup is Sunday 23rd December at the Club between   11am and   12 noon 
 

FRIDAY NIGHT TEA –  
Club dinners are now being held on the first Friday night of each month from 6pm until 
8pm. NEXT DINNER 11th January 2019  - $12 schnitzel/chips/gravy/coleslaw. 
 

BOWLS –  
Pennants – At the halfway mark most teams are a chance of playing finals. 
Skills sessions- Ashley Klose will be holding 2 sessions in the new year – dates to be advised. 
CROQUET- 
CONGRATULATIONS on winning the 2018 24+ Aggregate pennant beating 15 other teams 
from various clubs. 
 

BERT FIELDER OPEN PAIRS 
SATURDAY 15th December2018, pennants will have finished- ENTER a TEAM and invite 
friends – bring other teams.  
 

TOURNAMENTS 
In 2019 –  
Australia Day Triples – 26th January 2019 
Holdfast Classic - TBA 
Ladies Rainbow Day – Monday 4th March 2019 
 
 



2 
 

  
 

 BIRTHDAYS – DECEMBER 
Cliff Edmunds       Judith Deuter Margaret Caskey Urbicia Cerro-Oates 
John Caskey       Glenn Crittenden Tristan Griffiths Mila Grimshaw 
Colin Hall       Ann Kennedy Jack Naylon  Rod Sullivan 
Bob Dunn  Colin Broom  Helen Janssen  Alex Kennedy        
 
MEMBER PROTECTION INFORMATION OFFICER – JOHN McDOUGALL (Bowls)  and 
David Rayner (Croquet) 
The Club has a Member Protection/ Child Protection Policy covering how members should 
be treated and also how complaints (other than selection) should be handled. 
Should any member or visitor believe they have been subjected to abuse (both physical and 
sexual), discrimination, harassment, victimisation etc the matter should be referred to the 
Member Protection Information Officer who will arrange for the complaint to be handled in 
the terms of the South Australian legislation. 
 
CHRISTMAS – NEW YEAR- 
To all members, partners, families and friends have a Merry Christmas and a safe 
prosperous New Year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Support your club during the REMAINDER OF THE 2018-2019 season. 
 
Kent Brodie 
President 


